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Date: October 10, 2022 
 
To: Honorable Mayor and City Council 

Via: Stephen R. Burns, City Manager 

From: Ryan Osada, Public Works Director  

     Subject: Public Works Monthly Report 

 

 
 
 

1. PRIVATE STORMWATER INSPECTIONS – 2022 will be the third year since starting the private 
stormwater facility inspection program which is required by Ecology’s stormwater permit.  The 
city has struggled to achieve 80% compliance over the last couple years. This year we have 
mailed three notice letters and started physically knocking on all the non-responsive homes. 
Our goal is to complete at least 90% of the inspections for 2022.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

2. OVERLAKE DRIVE BRIDGES – Every two years the city contracts with King County Road Services 
to perform inspections for the Overlake Drive bridges. The inspections are required by the 
Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) and is managed by Washington State Department of 
Transportation. We are currently reviewing the 2022 inspection report.  In addition, by the end 
of 2022, the city will be required to perform load rating calculations and post legal ratings based 
on AASHTO standards. 

  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
3. NE 7TH STREET IMPROVEMENTS – Kamins Construction completed the stormwater 

improvements along the NE 7th Street corridor.  This project added 13 new catch basins and 
increased the pipe diameter from an 8” mainline to a 12” line.  These improvements will 
mitigate wet areas along the roadway and manage stormwater flow to Lake Washington. We 
are scheduled to grind and overlay the entire roadway starting October 12th. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

4. MAINTENANCE -  Due to extremely dry weather, the Public Works crew is still having to water 
the street trees and plantings. In addition to the regular park maintenance duties, they were 
able to dress-up the five corners landscaping. Overgrown vegetation is a constant issue around 
the city and poses safety concerns.  We were able to trim several problem areas over the last 
month and continue to send trimming notices to property owners. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

5. PROJECT UPDATES -  
 

 
2015 Medina Park Stormwater Pond Imp. – We are looking into alternate ways to dredge the 
stormwater ponds.  Overlake Golf & Country Club is applying for a permit to dredge the northern 
ponds.  Depending on the outcome, the city may use the same method. 
 
 
2017 Medina Beach Park Tree Replanting – Phase III tree planting. 

 
 
Medina Park Playground Improvements – completed 
 
 
Post Office Floor Replacement – Our public works staff will evaluate the subfloor structure and 
recommended replacement scope. 
 
 
Citywide Stormwater System Mapping & Evaluation – G&O has completed most of the mapping.  
We are currently working on scoping and mapping the storm infrastructure that is located on 
several private properties. 
 
 
2022 Hazardous Tree Removal – in review 
 
 
NE 12th Street Sidewalk Improvements & Undergrounding – Finalizing 90% construction drawings.  
Still waiting for final drawings for luminaire locations.  First round of notices was sent to residents 
along the corridor.  Revised construction schedule Summer 2023. 
 
 
77th Ave NE Stormwater Repair – completed   
 
 
TIB_NE 7th Street Overlay – 84th Ave NE to Overlake Dr – Grind and overlay 2nd week in October 
 
 
77th Ave NE Storm Repair Phase 2 & Phase 3 – completed 
 
 
2022 Localized Repair_Stormwater – site added on Overlake Dr E 
 
 
2022 City Hall Repairs – Miscellaneous – in review 
 
 
77TH AVE NE SIDEWALK & CURB RAMP IMPROVEMENTS – added 
 


